
 

 

TCS Newsletter 
Friday, October 10th 
 

Galatians 6:9 reminds us, “Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper 
time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up.” What a wonderful encouragement as 

we move through this busy season—our faithfulness and perseverance in Christ are never 
in vain. Here are a few news items we’re excited to share with you this week. Have a 

blessed and refreshing weekend! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The American Township Fire Department came to TCS on 
Thursday for Fire Safety Week.	 Students in grades K4-4th 
grade were able to explore a fire truck and an ambulance and 
learn about fire safety. 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Sharing Faith at Fields of Faith  
Liberty-Benton High School recently invited local schools to 
participate in their FCA (Fellowship of Christian Athletes) 
Fields of Faith event. TCS senior Jada DuPree had the 
wonderful opportunity to share her personal testimony 
before more than 200 students. We are so proud of Jada for 

boldly witnessing for the Lord and allowing Him to use her story to encourage others in 
their walk with Christ.  

A	Musical	Moment	from	Animal	Farm	
Freshmen	English	students	enthusiastically	sang	
“Beasts	of	England”	from	Chapter	1	of	Animal	
Farm.	Noah	and	Elijah	eagerly	volunteered	to	
perform	the	song	for	the	class,	earning	a	few	
extra	points	for	their	confidence	and	school	
spirit.	“Beasts	of	England”	is	the	inspiring	
anthem	introduced	by	Old	Major,	offering	hope	
to	the	animals	before	the	rebellion,	and	it	was	
exciting	to	see	our	students	bring	it	to	life	through	music!	

 
Geometry in Action! 
Our high school Geometry students are 
mastering parallel line proofs—using logic, 
teamwork, and critical thinking to uncover 
the relationships that keep lines perfectly 
aligned. It’s exciting to see them apply what 
they’ve learned and grow in both precision 
and problem-solving skills. 

 
 

K4 Enjoys Storytime Success! 
After working hard and focusing on their  

classroom activities, our K4 students  
enjoyed some well-deserved downtime  
exploring a few of their favorite books!  

It’s wonderful to see their growing love for 
reading and learning.  

Keep up the great work, K4!  
 

 
 



 

 

Exploring Lines in Elementary Art  
This week in Elementary Art, students dove into 
the creative world of lines! Each class completed 
a project to explore the different types of lines we 
can create. Lower elementary artists enjoyed a 
fun poem about a snake named Larry and 
then used their imaginations to draw their 
own unique line snakes. Upper elementary 
students began their Line Lion projects, 
which they will finish next week. It’s 
exciting to see our students’ creativity 
come to life through art! 
 
TCS Introduces New Head H.S. Baseball Coach: 
Temple Christian is excited to welcome Coach Matt Shade as 
the new head high school baseball coach. Coach Shade brings 
seven years of coaching experience and a lifelong passion for 
the game. He played baseball in high school at Allen East and 
continued for a year at Taylor University Fort Wayne before 
earning his degree from Columbia Southern University. 
 
Coach Shade is married to Amber, and together they have two children who attend 
Temple Christian — Alexis (10th grade) and Collin (9th grade). He is committed to 
developing student-athletes both on and off the field and looks forward to building a 
strong, competitive program centered on character, teamwork, and growth. 
 

A Heartfelt Thank You to Coach Rone 
We want to express our sincere appreciation to Coach 
Josh Rone for his four years of dedicated service as our 
head high school baseball coach. His hard work, leadership, 
and commitment to our student-athletes have left a lasting impact 
on the program. We are grateful that he will continue to share his 
experience and support in his new role as an assistant coach.  

 
Hearing and Vision Screenings: Throughout the 
month of October, children in grades K5, 1st, 3rd, 5th, 
7th, 9th, 11th, and all new students will have vision 
and hearing screenings. Parents/guardians will be 
informed if there is a need for follow-up. Any questions 
can be directed to our school nurse Allison Angle. 
 

 



 

 

Important Health Information for Elementary Parents 
The Ohio Department of Health requires schools to share 

information about Type 1 Diabetes with elementary student 
parents. Please review the official parent handout HERE 

 
We encourage all parents to review this information to stay 

informed about recognizing and managing  
Type 1 Diabetes in children. 

 
 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 16th 
ONLINE ORDER: mylifetouch.com 

DAY ID:  EVT6DDKX7 
Order Before Midnight on October 15th for Free 

Shipping 
Or bring completed order form  
with cash/check on Picture day  

After picture day online orders only 
HARD COPY ORDER FORMS CLICK HERE 

 

            1st & 2nd GRADE              3rd – 6th GRADE 
   CLICK HERE TO REGISTER                  CLICK HERE TO REGISTER 
      FOR LITTLE DIBBLERS                 FOR YOUTH BASKTBALL  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REGISTRATION CLOSES SUNDAY, OCTOBER 12th  
 

FOR MORE INFO, CONTACT COACH LEIMEISTER

DATES:

COST:

WHO:

WHAT:

Saturday, November 8  9-10 amth

Saturday, November 15  9-10 amth

Saturday, November 22  8-9 amnd

Tuesday, December 2  5:30-6:30 pmnd

Tuesday, December 9  5:30-6:30 pmth

GAME DAY - Friday, December 12  perform at
halftime of Varsity game (JV begins at 6pm)

th

$35; includes Little Dribbler’s admission + two adult
admission tickets to the Varsity Basketball game,
Little Dribblers t-shirt, and more!

Boys & Girls in 1  - 2  gradest nd

Learn the fundamentals of dribbling in 5 dribbling
workouts with Coach Clayton Leimeister and then
perform what has been learned during halftime of the
Varsity Basketball Game on December 12, 2025. 

TCSLITTLE 
DRIBBLERS

leimeister34@gmail.com

Sign Up on TeamLinkt 
            Thanks to the TCS Little Dribblers Sponsors:
Edward Jones: Brandon High    Advantage Cleaners
Shultz Contracting                       Lima Bounce House Company

Dye Real Estate & Land Company

TCS Basketball  
Registration 

 
 
 

REGISTRATION 
OPEN NOW FOR THE 

2025-2026 SEASON! 

Registration Deadline and Info: 
Open Registration | October 3rd – October 12th 

Registration Closes October 12th!!! 

Girls Basketball Boys Basketball 
3rd & 4th Grade Girls 3rd & 4th Grade Boys 
5th & 6th Grade Girls 5th & 6th Grade Boys 

 
 

REGISTRATION IS ONLINE ONLY  
CLICK HERE TO REGISTER 

 
Questions? Contact: 

Ryan Lieurance 
Youth Sports Coordinator 

lieurancer@tcspioneers.org 

chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/odh.ohio.gov/wps/wcm/connect/gov/b083985e-761e-4ca5-94d9-b4f4d7843850/Type+1+Diabetes_Parent+Info_10062025.pdf?MOD=AJPERES&CONVERT_TO=url&CACHEID=ROOTWORKSPACE.Z18_79GCH8013HMOA06A2E16IV2082-b083985e-761e-4ca5-94d9-b4f4d7843850-pCWB.zz
https://my.lifetouch.com/mylifetouch/#/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/18aQ6WrMh1WiNcnj7Z8xd9aSuwAsJgv28/view?usp=sharing
https://leagues.teamlinkt.com/templechristianschool2
https://leagues.teamlinkt.com/templechristianschool2
https://leagues.teamlinkt.com/templechristianschool2


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

October 13 

School Closed 

 

October 16 

School Pictures 

 

October 20 

6th-12th  

Band & Choir Concert 

 

October 23 

1:00 Dismiss 

Faculty Development 

 

October 24 

End of 1st Quarter 

 

November 6 

7th – 12th  

Winter Sports Meeting 

 

November 11 

Veterans Day Program 

 

November 20 

School Picture Retakes 

 

 

 

LUNCH MENU: 

Meal $3.25, Milk ¢50 

 

Monday 

School Closed 

 

Tuesday 

Taco Bowl, Chips, Fruit 

 

Wednesday 

Pizza by the Slice  

$1.00 

 

Thursday 

Hot Dog, Ice Cream 
Sandwich, Veggies 

 

Friday 

Spaghetti w/ Meatballs 

Bread, Veggies 

 

 

ATHLETIC EVENTS: 

 

October 15 

Varsity Volleyball 

OHSAA Sectional 

@ Leipsic HS 

7:30 PM 

 

October 18 

Varsity Soccer 

OHSAA Sectional 

HOME vs. L.C.C. 

3:00 PM 

 

 

 

 



 

 

VIEWS FROM TCS: 
Elementary students had a great time during a fun-filled day in PE class! In high 
school chapel, we welcomed the worship team from Only Believe Ministries and 

had the privilege of hearing TCS alumnus and Student Pastor Aaron Blevins (Class 
of 2000) from Lima Baptist Temple share his powerful testimony. On Thursday, 
seniors Quincy Seddelmeyer and Russell Powell were recognized during Varsity 

Soccer’s Senior Night. And to end the week, students took advantage of the 
beautiful weather with some well-earned Friday recess fun!   

 
 
 


